Serving with World Wide New Testament Baptist Missions

Stanley and Marvine Cline

"Let thine eyes be on the field that they reap, and go thou after them..." Ruth 2:9

THE LAW 2772 Port Republic Rd. DECATORED WITH

(540) 433-5985

March 12, 2013

Dear Friends and Co-Laborers,

HWNTB

It's time for a Cline report – believe it or not. When we were up north in Illinois, Wisconsin, and New York the weather was very much like we would expect it here in the Shenandoah Valley of Virginia – not too cold and except for a couple of days in Wisconsin with snow flurries, there was no sign of snow. Just rain. (I'm sure that has changed by now.) Then last week here in the South we got 16 inches of, you guessed it – snow. Now as I write this, the snow is almost gone. Spring begins (on paper) next week. We'll see. Right now I think I am a little confused. You know the old saying – "If you don't like the weather, just wait – it will change."

To more serious matters. We enjoyed our meetings in Illinois at the North Point Baptist Church. It is a small work, but they have some fine folks there – some military and some civilians. Pastor Mike Marshall and his wife were most gracious to us. Please pray for them as Brother Marshall is in a very serious battle with cancer.

As we went through Michigan, we were able to visit Jon Bergman and his family. Jon was a missionary builder who helped us on several building projects in Majuro. He helped with the radio station and two stages of the building for our school. It was so good to meet him again as well as his fine family whom we had not previously met.

In North Tonawanda, N.Y., we saw for the first time the property the Lord provided for Pastor Roland Mills and the people of Shalom Baptist Church. We had been asked to speak at their dedication services, but we were in Majuro at the time. In December we had three services in their new building. The people were excited at what the Lord is doing there. In each service they had first time visitors, and their evening service was larger than the morning service – and with more visitors. We were much encouraged to see that work going and growing.

Since we got back home, we have been in several meetings and conferences. In one we used the Sunday School time to bring the church up to date on the work in Majuro. We then preached the morning service, and in the evening service we covered the work in South Korea and Italy. We are also having opportunities to do some teaching and pulpit supply. We are trying to schedule a trip to several small Bible Colleges in the Mid-West. Trying to get these scheduled for a minimum of travel is not always easy. There are also a couple of meetings scheduled for the summer and early fall. If we can be of help in any way in meetings, conferences, or otherwise, please let us know. We would count it an honor to be of assistance.

Once again, "Thank you" for your prayers and support for us and the ministry of God's Word around the world. What a blessing you are! May God bless you all.

His and yours for the harvest.

World Wide New Testament Baptist Missions, P.O. Box 725, Kings Mountain, NC 28086 (704) 730-1440 info@wwntbm.com